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VISION: A WORLD THAT CELEBRATES NATURE 
AS ESSENTIAL TO THE HUMAN EXPERIENCE. 

VALUES:
 Celebrate beauty

 Achieve excellence through innovation and collaboration

 Provide education about the wonders and balance of the natural world

 Seek new challenges with optimism and fortitude

 Embrace and promote vigilant stewardship

 Create an enjoyable atmosphere that fosters growth 



INSPIRED BY HORTICULTURE, FRANKLIN PARK 
CONSERVATORY AND BOTANICAL GARDENS 
ELEVATES QUALITY OF LIFE AND CONNECTS 
THE COMMUNITY THROUGH EDUCATIONAL, 

CULTURAL AND SOCIAL EXPERIENCES.

A MESSAGE FROM EXECUTIVE LEADERSHIP
In the battle between screen time and green time, we think that nature is number one. Research suggests 

we’re on to something. Studies show that limiting children’s access to screens and immersing them in  

nature makes for happier childhoods and healthier adulthoods. Time spent outdoors can help decrease 

stress, improve memory, strengthen physical and mental health, and improve creativity. 2019 was  

a year filled with Conservatory experiences designed to educate, entertain and connect Conservatory  

guests with nature and each other.

More than $3,000,000 was contributed by public and private partners through financial contributions. We are so grateful for this incredible support!  

These contributions translated into positive impact for our visitors and neighborhood as a whole. For the 10th year in a row, we exceeded our revenue  

projections in admissions, membership, cafe, and gift shop sales. We aimed these resources at improving quality of life for our 370,000 visitors and  

the wider community. 

Our growth extended beyond the plants on our own campus. The Conservatory’s vision of a world that celebrates nature as essential to the human  

experience sends us out into the surrounding community to make an impact. In tourism alone, the Conservatory contributed more than $21 million  

to the local economy. Culturally, the Conservatory continued to lead the way in presenting art and nature in a new way through the immersive  

Chihuly: Celebrating Nature experience, enjoyed by more than a quarter of a million guests. 

We are so grateful for your efforts to help our community grow. Through you, the Conservatory served more people than ever before.  

On behalf of the Board of Trustees, Conservatory leadership and staff, and the community we serve, thank you! 

								             -Su Lok, 2019 Board President & Bruce A. Harkey, President and CEO	



“WHAT AN AMAZING EXPERIENCE 
THIS IS FOR OUR STUDENTS!

I HAVE BEEN HERE WITH 
THE ELEMENTARY BUT HAD 

NO IDEA YOU OFFERED SUCH 
WONDERFUL MIDDLE 
SCHOOL PROGRAMS.”

- Walnut Springs Middle School Assistant Principal

“BEST 
  FIELD TRIP 

    EVER!” 
- 4th grade boy with a huge smile and a fist pump

“THE BEST PART OF THE 
EDUCATION PROGRAM 

IS THE DISCUSSION 
AND INTERACTION BETWEEN 

THE CONSERVATORY 
EDUCATOR AND OUR STUDENTS.
 BEING ABLE TO SEE SIMULATED 

HABITATS THAT THEY CAN’T 
EXPERIENCE IN OHIO IS GREAT!” 

- Cardington, Lincoln Elementary School Teacher



CHILD VISITOR INCREASE
2018: 83,078
2019: 100,394

QUALITY OF LIFE

EDUCATION

ACCESS & INCLUSION

VISITOR INCREASE
2018: 353,399
2019: 370,465

4.5% 21%

CHILDREN SERVED 
THROUGH DISCOVERY PROGRAMS 
IN THE CHILDREN’S GARDEN
27% INCREASE FROM 2018

14,000
CLASSES SERVED:
1,482 MEMBERS
1,959 GENERAL PUBLIC

533
VISITORS THROUGH
SCHOOL TOURS
125% INCREASE 
FROM 2018

15,031

ACCESS MEMBERSHIPS 
2018: 838
2019: 964

15%
VISITORS ENJOYED 
FREE ADMISSION ON
COMMUNITY DAYS 
1ST SUNDAY EACH MONTH

2,248
AVG 

GREEN SPACES 
HAVE A PROFOUND 

IMPACT ON PHYSICAL 
AND MENTAL HEALTH. 

THEY CAN REDUCE 
VIOLENCE, LOWER STRESS, 

INCREASE TOLERANCE, 
AND IMPROVE CREATIVITY 

AND CURIOSITY.
 

LIBRARY PASS 
2018: 961
2019: 2,742

185%



IMPROVING QUALITY OF LIFE

The Conservatory is nestled two miles east of downtown Columbus and 

provides a much-needed green space and tree canopy in the heart of the city. 

Research suggests that access to nature improves overall quality of life, and 

the Conservatory is proud to provide nature immersion opportunities to those 

in our community. 

Studies suggest that spending time in nature can help reduce violence in the 

community, and help individuals become more tolerant, creative, and curious. 

Our guests say goodbye to stress and hello to a positive mood when visiting 

the Conservatory. 

Through our access and inclusion initiatives, we’re working to ensure people 

from all neighborhoods receive these same benefits. 

In addition to the restorative properties of nature, the Conservatory offered 

more than 553 classes to the community on fine arts, culinary skills, health 

and wellness and horticulture in 2019.

GREEN TIME IS BETTER THAN SCREEN TIME.



Nearly a quarter million visitors experienced Chihuly: Celebrating Nature at the 

Conservatory in 2019. This colorful, glass art exhibition was the first full-scale 

Chihuly exhibition to be held at the Conservatory in nearly a decade, and included 

pieces that have never before been seen in the central Ohio region. 

While Chihuly installations have been featured at the Conservatory since 2009, the 

Conservatory has never displayed the entirety of its permanent collection — the 

largest of any botanical garden — until now. 

The summer of 2019 saw the return of Cocktails at the Conservatory, an adults- 

only party celebrating local vendors, botanical flavors, and themed activities.  

An opportunity to see the gardens after normal business hours, Cocktails at the 

Conservatory aligned with the Conservatory’s efforts to make the gardens more 

accessible to a larger demographic.  

The Conservatory debuted a new experience in the fall of 2019, Pumpkin Nights, 

which invited thousands of visitors to enjoy an evening autumnal experience. 

The displays included pumpkins carved by Conservatory staff and themed to 

enhance vignettes within the Children’s Garden. 

The Conservatory Aglow experience doubled in size in 2019, featuring more than 

400,000 LED lights artistically installed throughout the outdoor gardens.

ENHANCING LIFE THROUGH EXHIBITIONS

BRINGING ARTS & CULTURE TO COLUMBUS
CHIHULY: CELEBRATING NATURE

 Attracted 244,857 visitors

 Celebrated the largest permanent collection 
     of Chihuly artwork in a botanical garden

 Marked the first time that the Conservatory’s Chihuly 
     collection could be viewed in its entirety 

 Featured five installations that had never before been on view 
     in this region, expanding the Conservatory’s arts and culture footprint

 Included a special evening viewing experience, Chihuly Nights

 The Conservatory’s permanent collection was made possible 
     by the generosity of donors in 2004.
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Donors helped us eliminate educational barriers for youth from underserved communities 

and share our youth programming with more Columbus City Schools than ever before. 

In 2018, Franklin Park Conservatory and Botanical Gardens hosted 480 educational school 

field trips. However, due to school budget constraints, only 26 of those schools were part of  

the Columbus City School District. Research shows that field trips provide invaluable, hands-on 

learning opportunities and help students meet specific academic content standards.

To address this disparity, donors created the Field Trip Scholarship Fund to provide 

transportation, admission and educational programming for schools where at least  

70 percent of the students qualify for free or reduced lunch.

With enough money raised to provide funding for 21 schools, the Conservatory worked 

with select neighborhoods and opened the online application process for the Field Trip 

Scholarship Fund. Knowing demand would exceed funds available, the site indicated 

applications would be accepted until funds were exhausted.

Within two days, 111 schools applied to bring more than 6,200 students to the  

Conservatory! Every one of our recipients at the 21 schools will be a first-time  

visitor to the Conservatory during their field trip.

Volunteers are the lifeblood of our work at the Conservatory. 

In 2019, about 250 volunteers dedicated a record-setting 

19,819 hours pruning plants, spending early mornings  

cleaning our biomes, interacting with children in our Children’s 

Garden vignettes, providing informative and interesting tours  

of Chihuly: Celebrating Nature and helping our guests have  

the best possible experience. That’s the equivalent of 825  

days spent contributing to the Conservatory! 

This service to the Conservatory is valued at 
$500,000 in volunteer labor! 

A record number of 177 volunteers contributed to our Community 

Outreach and Education efforts, including enhancing the guest 

experience for Children’s Garden visitors at the Rainbow Discovery 

Cart and teaching mini science lessons related to the weekly 

education theme. Thirty-four of our volunteers exceeded 100 

hours volunteered in 2019 (that’s more than four full days of 

volunteering!), and one even topped 1,000 hours of service.

SHARING EDUCATIONAL EXPERIENCES    SPIRIT OF COLLABORATION

CONNECTION THROUGH EDUCATION



PROVIDING ACCESS & INCLUSION

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONSINCLUSION FOR ALL
Our reach was felt by more than just our visitors – our surrounding  communities benefited from 

Conservatory programming in the form of Growing to Green outreach. Growing to Green, our community 

gardening assistance program, touched more than 1,000 local gardeners this year through regular site 

visits and outreach to the gardens. These gardens, located at schools and in neighborhoods, received 

resources, education and assistance, leading to fruitful harvests that fed more than 5,000 residents. 

Many of these gardens are located in food deserts, and through Growing to Green advising we were 

able to help these folks get access to fresh fruits, vegetables and herbs in a sustainable way.  

Growing to Green is advancing community gardening in central Ohio to become more than just a hobby 

but a sustainable source of healthy food for community members of all ages. 

About 5,000 pounds of fresh produce was donated 

to local food pantries in 2019, helping the families 

in our neighborhood who get by with less.

The Conservatory is committed to increasing 

access to our community. In 2019 we  

held more inclusion initiatives than ever  

before with the goal of helping our neighbors  

in the community. 



CONSERVATORY WOMEN’S BOARD

A garden cannot grow without a healthy and robust soil. For the Conservatory, 

our robust foundation is found in the financial support and volunteerism of 

the Women’s Board. 

This year, the group celebrated their 35th anniversary of partnership to

the Conservatory. 

 In 2019, the Women’s Board had 253 members.

 The Women’s Board has raised over $3.6 M to support the Conservatory. 

 In 2019, the Women’s Board was recognized by the Central Ohio     
    Chapter of the Association of Fundraising Professionals as the 
    Outstanding Volunteer Fundraising Group.



EARNED REVENUE

FUNDRAISING:
   GOVERNMENT DONATIONS
   & GRANTS

69.2%

30.8%

2019
TOTAL OPERATING 

REVENUE
$11,355,819

AUDIENCE DEVELOPMENT

EDUCATION & CAMPS 

FUNDRAISING & GOVERNMENT

GENERAL ADMISSIONS 

GIFT SHOP SALES 

HORTICULTURE & EXHIBITS

MANAGEMENT & GENERAL EXPENSES  

MEMBERSHIP

SPECIAL EVENTS & CATERING

9.9%

7.4%

6%

5.6%

24.9%

1%

20.3%

3.5%

21.4%

2019
TOTAL OPERATING 

EXPENSES
$12,052,463



$500,000 & ABOVE
City of Columbus

Franklin County Board of Commissioners

$250,000 TO $499,999
Greater Columbus Arts Council

Anonymous

$100,000 TO $249,999
American Electric Power

The Columbus Foundation
Davis Foundation

Nationwide

$50,000 TO $99,999
Edward Jones

Dorothy L. Howard-Flynn
Nationwide Foundation

$25,000 TO $49,999
Battelle

Karen & Michael Fiorile
Liz & Bob Fox

Fox Foundation
Honda of America
Ohio Arts Council

$10,000 TO $24,999
Anonymous 
Anonymous 

Jacintha Balch
Cardinal Health

Paige & Mike Crane
Keith Dufrane

The FG Foundation
Bill Gerhardt & Kathy Hill

Giant Eagle, Inc.
Ingram-White Castle Foundation

Meuse Family Foundation
Mo & David Meuse

George & Cookie Ruff
Barbara Trueman

$5,000 TO $9,999
Grant & Susan Douglass

Katherine Dufrane
Mike Durik

The Walter & Marian English Foundation
Thomas R. Gross, Jr.

Charleen Hinson
Hinson Family Trust
Emily B. McGinnis
Sarah & Mark Ryan

Elizabeth A. Salt
Schwab Charitable

The Scotts Miracle-Gro Company
Thomas R. Gross Family Foundation

Bill & Jackie Wells

WITH GRATITUDE TO THESE 2019 DONORS
Every attempt has been made to include all gifts received by Franklin Park Conservatory and Botanical Gardens in 2019. Please advise of any omissions in an email to development@fpconservatory.org.



Alliance Data
George & Vanessa Arnold

AYCO Charitable Foundation
Jean & William Bay
Pam & Jack Beeler

Beverly Bell
Janie A. Blank

Clara Bloomfield & Albert de la Chapelle
Gopala Bobba

Barbara & David Brandt
Sandra L. Byers

Nancy & John Cardenas
Dana Casson

Carla Cefaratti
Central Ohio Cactus & Succulent Society

Maggie & Jerry Cunningham
Cathy Dachenbach

DGD Group, Inc.
Patricia J. Drummond
Diane & Andrew Dunn

Sarah Eagleson & Bill Diffendefer
Justin Eddy

Jim Elliott & John Behal
Julie & Michael Exner
Leslie & Jeffrey Fowler

Franklin Park Conservatory
Sandra L. Gaunt

Phil & Lynn Glandon
Tessi Goldsberry

Bonnie & Ken Gross
Beth & Bob Hamilton

Bruce Harkey & Roger Foreman
Dean & Joyce Hearne

Sheryl & Phil Heit
Patrick & Linda Henthorne
John Herr & M. Diane Koken

Charles Hillman
Scott & Barbara Huvler

Kathryn H. Jeffrey
Toya & Roderick Johnson

JPMorgan Chase Foundation
Tom & Mary Katzenmeyer

Kenelm Foundation
Scott & Allison Kleinman

Kurtz Bros., Central Ohio, LLC
Donna K. Laidlaw

Su Lok
Kristin Lowery
Gail Mahaffey
Barbara Mann

Brian & Erin Meilton
Cynthia Halliday Mitchell

Jim Mohr
Jon & Shay Myers

Sandra & Kenneth Nessing
New Albany Community Foundation

John Norris
Ohio EPA-OEEF

OSU College of Food, Agricultural 
& Env Sciences

Lori Payne
Suzi Pfening

Ann & Tom Poole
Dana Preisse & Kevin Cogan

Emilie Radigan
Lynn Radigan

Cindy & Steve Rasmussen
J.K. Rigney

Nancy and Kent Rinker
Cordelia W. Robinson

Fred and Karla Roehrig
Lois Ann Sellers

Amy and W Alan Shore
Kate and Tony Thomas

Susan Tomasky and Ron Ungvarsky
Sheila Torch

Nancy and Raymond Traub
Laura and Gordon Troup

John Trydahl
Mary and Steven Weiler
Judy and Herb Weisberg

Kim Yee
Heidi and Jay Yurkiw

$1,000 TO $4,999

Brigid Barton
Naomi J. Blodgett

Fran & Michael Bonadies
Jim Butch & Dan McGahagan

John & Trish Cadwallader
Central Ohio Chapter POMC

Garry & Molly Clarke
David & Liz Crane

Iris de la Motte & John Brula
Brad & Abby Feinknopf

Claire Galed
Debra & Frederick Hadley
The Hildreth Foundation

Julie Hill Barton
Stephen Hirsch
Lynne M. Jeffrey

Jewish Columbus
Rosemary O. Joyce

Charles & Mary Ann Loeb

Mia & Ken Marshall
Richard & Lynda Maxwell

Metropolitan Columbus Daylily Society
Peter Motta

Thomas & Melanie Murray
Osteopathic Heritage Foundation

Julia S. Phelps
Jenny & Doug Pope

Heather & Jeffrey Popio
Karin Richard & Brad Conway

Steven & Maria Rosenthal
Lee Shackelford

Virginia & Mark Shipps
Tamea Sutphen

Catherine Weilnau
Karen L. West

Jenn Wilson & Stephanie Mizer
Nancy & Fred Zantello

$500 TO $999



$250 TO $499

John & Elaine Altmaier Family Foundation
George & Christy Arenschield

Katherine Ault-Kinkead & James Malone
Milt & Julia Baughman

Hazel M. Bergamo
Fredrick Brown

Delaney A. Burgdoerfer
Stephen Burson & Daniel Riquino

Patricia Coffman
David & Mindy Cook

Nancy & Kathryn Donoghue
Mary & Joseph Duchi

Michael Durik, Jr.

Eastmoor South Garden Club
Victor A. Feldmiller
Manny Fernandez
Pamela P. Gartin

Alli Gentile & Brian McGarry
Blake Getson & Linda Fedak

Lisal & Don Gorman
Dolores Igel

Larry & Donna James
Cheryl & Donald Kenney
Charlotte & Jack Kessler

Joanne Kick-Raack & Gerald Raack
Rusty & Anne Lawyer

Randi & Martin Lewis
Beth A. Loew, D.D.S.

Jessica Mayer
Brittany & Michael McCarthy

Lisa McClure
Timothy & Leslie Michaels
Molly & Cameron Mitchell

Jennifer L. Moore
Jared Nodelman & Marcia McCune Nodelman

North Columbus Bruins
Carolyn & Catherine Peterson

Amy Pielow
Libby Roach

Joyce & Jay Schoedinger
Pamela Schwartz

Allen Sieradzki & Tara Nojunas
Tina & George Skestos

Cameron Smith
Sloan Spalding

John & Jan Stein
Ed & Sheila Straub
Karla & Saul Strieb

Suzanne & John Sumner
Bill & Barb Wilson

Karin Yaffe Stump & Michael Yaffe

Azeem & Alecia Abdul-Haqq
James H. Anderson
Judy & Bill Arnold

Pamela Austin
Debbie & Bud Bagenstose
Rosanne & Leonard Baird
Candace & Bruce Barefoot

Susan Barker
Evan & Cynthia Beane

Pamela Beech
Cindy Berend

Jim & Susan Berry
Herb Bresler & Cheryl Vaia

Linda & Julie Brigner
Susan & Jim Budros

Brandi & David Burch
Bonnie & Robert Burman

John Butler & Chelsea Kiene
Eileen Collins

Christen & Christen Coyle
Marissa Crawford

Laura Daly
Ann E. Davidson

Barb & Terry Davis
Julie Davis & Mark Wayda

David & Janice Dawdy
Karon E. Dean

Heather Dickens
Tony DiPalma & Dawn Dillinger

Timothy Donoghue
William A. Dorsey
William R. Doup

Susan Eskin
Ronni & Donald Feibel
Susan & J.D. Flaherty

Timothy Freedman, Jr. & Julie Freeman
Valerie C. Fry

Amy & Jon Furash
Kathleen & Ed Gaydos
Patricia Geoghegan

Nancy Gilmore
Jack Gold & Jeff Griss

Patricia Gold
Kellie Grant & Gregg Hamilton

Linda & Richard Gunther
Sandy Harbrecht & Robin Ratchford

Karen Harrison
Bobbye Jean & John Haughawout

Henry Hauser
Christopher & Rebecca Hawk
William & Elizabeth Herbein
Patricia & Douglas Herron

Laurie & Thomas Hill
Lisa & Alan Hinson

Kristin Hogan
Evelyne Houdek

Barb Howard
Virginia & Leroy Hushak

Mitch & Susan Hyde
Rachel Jaffy & Randy Wexler

Jim & Molly Ryan Family Fund
Mark & Jeannine Julian

Pam & Dan Kelley
Adam Kennah

Joan & Eric Kirschner
Michael & Nancy Kray
The Kroger Company

Frances Krumholtz & Zack Brown
Mary M. Lane

John H. Litchfield

Mimi & Curt Loveland
Suzanne & Jonathan Lucas

Barbara Massie & Ryan Jaroncyk
Melissa & Jeremy Masters

Beverly I. McDonald
Carol & Walt McKelvey

Colleen & Daniel McNutt
Joseph & Johanna Meara
Heather & Gregory Melick

Leigh Ann Miller
Patrick & Terri Miller

Eleanor & Donald Mogen
Jim Moore & Clyde Huffman

Elizabeth Morrison
Lois A. Murray

Brad Myers & Steve Rowlands
James & Carol Myers
Karin & John Noecker

Tina O’Donnell
The Ohio State University 
Fisher College of Business

Gregory B. O’Quin, JD
Elizabeth Ortlip

Ronald Palmateer
Whitney Payne
Nan & Bill Platt
Jo Ann Poczik
Tami Porteus
Susie Puleri

James & Christine Randolph
Ally & Jim Rauck

Larry Razbadouski
John Riordan

Jo & Malcolm Robbins
Janet & Larry Robertson

JR Runion
Mary Ryan

Ellen & David Ryan
Rhoda & Terry Ryan

Alice Sadaka
Ginny & Elizabeth Salamy

Patricia Schmitt & Stephen Stenner
Caroline Shapiro

Dan & Samantha Sharpe
Jeffrey L. Sheets

Linda & Rob Simmons
David & Barbara Smith

Lynne & Steve Smith
Cynthia Snyder
Matthew Snyder

Judy Souders
Michelle & Ron Stoughton

E. Thomas Sturges
Genevieve Szuba

David Temple
Hillary & Matthew Thompson

Michael Tweedle & Christine Poon
Katy & Matt Ufferman

United Way of Central Ohio
Steven & Cynthia Wanamaker

Lillian & Francis Webb
J. Hope Weber

Lynn & Ken Weixel
Linda D. Whiston

Ellen & Edward Yen
Pamela Yost

Kathleen & Steve Young

$100 TO $249

WITH GRATITUDE TO THESE 2019 DONORS
Every attempt has been made to include all gifts received by Franklin Park Conservatory and Botanical Gardens in 2019. Please advise of any omissions in an email to development@fpconservatory.org.



George & Vanessa Arnold
Jacintha Balch

Linda & Donald Barger
Jean & William Bay
Pam & Jack Beeler

Beverly Bell
Ruth & John Bitler

Janie A. Blank
Clara Bloomfield & Albert de la Chapelle

Gopala Bobba
Allison Bowser & Kevin Keller

Barbara & David Brandt
Derek Brown & Jim Hilt

Susan & Jim Budros
Sandra L. Byers

Nancy & John Cardenas
Dana Casson

Carla Cefaratti
Paige & Mike Crane

Maggie and Jerry Cunningham
Cathy Dachenbach

Grant & Susan Douglass
Patricia J. Drummond

Keith Dufrane
Diane & Andrew Dunn

Donald G. Dunn
Mike Durik

Sarah Eagleson & Bill Diffendefer
Jim Elliott & John Behal
Julie & Michael Exner

Karen & Michael Fiorile
Fred Fisher

Leslie & Jeffrey Fowler
Liz & Bob Fox

Sandra L. Gaunt
Bill Gerhardt & Kathy Hill

Dareth Gerlach
Phil & Lynn Glandon

Babette Gorman & Jack Buckingham
Lisal & Don Gorman
Bonnie & Ken Gross

Beth & Bob Hamilton
Bruce Harkey & Roger Foreman

Dean & Joyce Hearne
Sheryl & Phil Heit

Patrick & Linda Henthorne
Charles Hillman

Scott & Barbara Huvler
Estate of Nancy Jeffrey

Kathryn H. Jeffrey
Toya & Roderick Johnson

Rosemary Joyce
Tom & Mary Katzenmeyer
Scott & Allison Kleinman

Donna K. Laidlaw
Brenda & Mark Layman
Randi & Martin Lewis

Su Lok
Yung-Chen & Katherine Lu

Gail Mahaffey
Barbara Mann

Emily B. McGinnis
Brian & Erin Meilton
Mo & David Meuse

Karen K. Meyer
Alexandra Miller

Emily & Gregory Miller
Francoise & Hans Miller
Cynthia Halliday Mitchell

Jim Mohr
Beth & Doug Morgan

Jon & Shay Myers
Sandra & Kenneth Nessing

John Norris
Joseph Palmer & Kelsey Burkett

Lori Payne
Suzi Pfening

Ann & Tom Poole
Dana Preisse & Kevin Cogan

Emilie Radigan
Lynn Radigan

Jeffrey Ramm & Neal Hauschild
Cindy & Steve Rasmussen

J.K. Rigney
Nancy & Kent Rinker
Cordelia W. Robinson
Fred & Karla Roehrig

Laura Rosene & R. Scott Toop
Elizabeth A. Salt
Lois Ann Sellers

Virginia & Mark Shipps
Amanda Smoliniec & John Noble

Kate & Tony Thomas
Susan Tomasky & Ron Ungvarsky

Sheila Torch
Nancy & Raymond Traub

Laura & Gordon Troup
Barbara Trueman

John Trydahl
Mary & Steven Weiler
Judy & Herb Weisberg

Bill & Jackie Wells
Jenn Wilson & Stephanie Mizer

Sara Wolfe Perrini & Michael Perrrini
Kim Yee

Heidi & Jay Yurkiw

WITH GRATITUDE TO THE 2019 MONARCH SOCIETY
Each year, devoted individuals choose to support the mission of Franklin Park Conservatory and Botanical Gardens by joining  
the Monarch Society with gifts of $1,000 or more. These gifts advance our mission, provide vital funding for program support,  

and build a strong and sustainable financial future. The Conservatory honors this incredible community of loyal philanthropic leaders. 

MONARCH SOCIETY



William & D’Arcy Abraham
Nicholas Adams & Michelle Salzar

Timothy & Susan Ahrens
Jo & Mike Alexander

Scott & Belinda Allen
Heidi & David Anderson

Stanford Apseloff & Svetlana Koliada
Rhonda Arledge & Barbara Steward

Susan & Paul Avelluto
Melissa & Scott Axtell

Frances Baby & Larry Miller
Julia Backoff & Chip Burke

Dan & Janice Bailey
Denise Baker & Mary Keiser

Anthony & Tracie Ball
Theresa & James Ballantyne

Barbara Barresi
Barbara Bates & Jay Albright

Constance Bauer & James Vaughan
Anastasia & C. Jason Beavers

Wanda & Randy Beavers
David & Deborah Belcastro

Agnes & Deni Benedict
David & Cheryl Benyi

Hazel M. Bergamo
Jeff Bierlein & Barbara Singer

Ronald Blank & Katherine Goldman
Thomas & Laura Bolon
Anna & Ronald Briley

David & Debbie Broehm
Stephen Burson & Daniel Riquino
Tom Busher & Crystal Noll Busher

Lucy & David Buzzee
Trevor & Rebecca Call

Brooke & Raul Camacho
Erica & Tim Carlson

Carolyn Casper & Julia Arkwright
Ann & Katherine Casto

Robert & Mary Kate Castor
Jason Cervenec & Mary Gruber
Shannon & Jonathan Chagat

Paul & Elyse Chambers
Bala & Beth Chetty
Joseph & Irma Chon

David & Tamar Chute
Lisa & Greg Cini

Craig Clark & Catherine Romano Clark
Curtis Clifford & Lloyd Hinzman
Georgine & Elizabeth Collette

Nancy Collins & Hal Kneen
Tim & Mary Beth Collins

Rhonda Comek & Vince Day
Morgan Condo & Joey Hebdo

Melissa & Ronnie Conn
Theodore & Lynn Coons

Jennifer Cordova & Chelsea Hardesty
Georgeann & Michael Corey

Sophia Corna & Scott Horowitz
Wendy Dickerson & Dave Cowles

Daniel & Christie Crane
Jay & Meredith Crane

Daniel & Alexandra Cullen
Regina & Kevin Dansby

Tiffany Dawson & Brad Swiniarski
Kristin & Steven Devor

Elizabeth & Aaron Dicenzo

Barbara & Lauren Dillon
Gretchen & Michael Dinneen

Eloise & John Dipietra
Heather & Aaron Dixon

Nicole Dixon Taylor
Christopher Duggan & Joyce Rudy
Brooke Durbin & Courtney Clower

Mark & Penny Dutton
Lynn Early

Vicki & John Eberle
Jeanne & Sarah Eckel

Sheryl & Lynn Edelman
Susan & James Edison
Asal & Frank Farhadi

Christine & Tom Farquhar
Marilyn & Danny Faulkner
Molly Fender & Jeff Roney

Rebecca Filbrun & Wendell Filburn
Lisa & Chris Fleischer

Michael Foley & Allen Price
Clarissa Ford

Allan & Carol Forsythe

PATRON MEMBERSHIPS

WITH GRATITUDE TO THESE 2019 DONORS
Every attempt has been made to include all gifts received by Franklin Park Conservatory and Botanical Gardens in 2019. Please advise of any omissions in an email to development@fpconservatory.org.

George & Vanessa Arnold
Jennifer Arthur

Naomi J. Blodgett
Barbara & David Brandt

Jim Butch & Dan McGahagan
Carla Cefaratti

Carol Clark & Laura Rosenberg
Keith Dufrane

Karen & Michael Fiorile

Bill Gerhardt & Kathy Hill
Lisal & Don Gorman

Bruce Harkey & Roger Foreman
Dorothy L. Howard-Flynn

Jeanne & David Schoedinger
James Albert Stuckey
Laura & Gordon Troup

J. Hope Weber
William Case Kramer Living Trust

HEIRLOOM SOCIETY

Doug & Nanci Allen
Eric Allhusen & Chikako Migishima

Susan & Albert Asebrook
Beth Crane & Richard McKee

Michele Ellis & Ann Fraley
Steve & Nancy Falk

Megan & Craig Haddox
Joe Heimlich & James H Hodnett

Ryan & Anna Kamp
Peggy Kelley

Megan & Mark Kvamme
Charles & Mary Ann Loeb

Lesli & Michael Mautz
Bruce & Marilyn McPheron

Sherry Morgan & Jay Morgan

Kristen Muenster & Charles Nabrit
Gerard & Margaret Nuovo
James & Patricia Palermo

Ann & Ron Pizzuti
Janet & Larry Robertson
George & Cookie Ruff

Cherie Ryoo & Michael Bazzoli
Connie Schalinske & Toria Fox

William & Mary Shaffer
Lisa & Jon Shiroma
Janet & Jim Stanley

Cheryl & Luis Stauffer
Nancy & Andy Sutter

John Wakelin & Anu Chauhan
David Whitaker & R. Glenn Barker

BENEFACTOR MEMBERSHIPS



Kelly & Jason Freeman
Kelly & Galen Freeman

Mark Garwood
Nick Gasbarro & Kelly Sparks

William & Ruth Gehring
Jenni & Ben Genson

Rebecca & Katie Germann
Jennifer & Rebecca Getson

Patricia Gianakopoulos
John Giblin & Erika Farfan

Lauren Gilbert & Debra Cunningham
Jessica & Shane Gillespie

Malini Gnanatheeban & Pavan Peter
Blair & Iahn Gonsenhauser

Gabriela Gonzales & Zachary Tietjen
Vona & Jessica Gooding

Lindsay & Julian Goodman
Myron & Grazyna Grauer

Mary Jo Green
Scott & Annie Griffin

Melissa Hackett
Debra & Frederick Hadley

Christine Hamble & Wolfgang Rumpf
Danielle & Andy Hamilton
Florence & Luki Hardjono

Donald Hardy & Donna Hamilton
Randall Harow & Amber Rothwell
M Eve Hathaway & Keith Gengras

Maureen & James Havens
Emily Heagen & Mary Bates
Steven & Annette Hegemier

Clyde & Janet Henry
Kevin & Julie Henzel

Robert & Marcia Hershfield
Johnny Heskett & John Martinez

Barry & Marianne Hesseltine
Steven & Michele Heyman
Kyle & Lynnsay Hickman

Maryanne Hildebrand & Carissa Bautista
David Hoelzle & Hannah Choe

Marc & Margie Hollander
John & Theresa Hollern

Michelle & Nicholas Hoppe
Virginie Hough & Joerg Duebel

Amber & Jessica Hunt
Don & Kathy Hutchinson

Mitch & Susan Hyde
Doris & Steven Ing

David & Margaret Jackson
Rachel Janutis & Vince Holzhall

Joann & Susan Jividen
David & Joyce Johnson
Margaret Lynn Johnson

Howard Jones & Debbie Dent
Keith & Rachel Jones
Lauren & Brant Jones

Joseph Jozic
Manmohan Katapadi & Preetha Manmohan

Hal Keller & Laurie Kaps-Keller
Kathy & David Keller
Debra & Rick Kellner

John Kennedy & Kevin Bailey
Linda Kernohan & Brian McMichael
Angelique Kidd Smith & Alan Smith

Stephen Kight
Morgan King & Jo Bennett

Lori & Robert Kingston
Jennifer Kinney & Nikki Shireman

Paul & Lucy Koehler
Margaret & Bern Kohler

Ayala & David Kohn
Chelsea Korfel & Brad Lawson

Tim & Deb Kramer
Marina Kroutikova & Alexei Kroutikov

Leonard & Cari Kummerer
Bradley Kunz & Anne Brinkman

Katherine & Kurt Lang
David & Tracie Laulusa

Mary K. Lazarus
Michael & Joan Lemaster

Leigh & John Leonard
Cathy Levine & Jonathan Groner

Stephanie & Adam Lewin
Patricia E. Liebchen

Andrea & Kelly Linhart
Mariwin & Olivia Linsenmayer

Beth A. Loew, D.D.S.
Win & Roberta Logan

Jenny & Jeff Longstreth
Sarah Losh Caudill & Steven Caudill

Brenda Macalou & Connie Corney
James & Peggy Mackessy

Rick Magni & William Marn
Alexander Main & Eileen Galvin

Buck & Katharine Mallory
Gerald Maloney

Michael & Gregory Maly
Zack Mangold & Shani Smith
Sarah Martin v Katie Baker
Rick & Leslie Matsumoto
Rachel & Adam Maynard
Aaron & Amy McAllister

Colin McCluney & Kristin Huntoon
Elisa & David McCurdy

Karen McDonnell-Brown & Mark Brown
Fred & Dana McGee

Martha McGlone
Rhonda & Mark McGuire

Mary & David McIlroy
Jeremiah McKee & Betsy Harriger

Susan & Scott McKinley
Tammy McKinney & Casey Daugherty

Colleen & Daniel McNutt
Eva Marie & Justin McVey

Cassandra Meaker & Ethan Wood
Geoff & Amber Lea Merl

James & Frances Michalec
Marc Michalsky & Daniel Strasser

Irene & Sameh Mikhail
Brian & Kelly Miller

Kathleen & Dave Miller
Michael & Ann Mills

Dick Moore & Lil Bullock
James & Nicki Moore
Jerry & Stacey Moore

Maggie & Brandon Moskal
Frank & Susan Mott

Brian G. Murphy

Shirley A. Myers
Tracy & Jason Nave

Sarah & David Nelson
Jadin Nettles & Byron Brammer
Tad Niemann & Brandon Lewis

Christopher Norton & Gayatri Thampy
Michelle Nowak & Kay Snyder

Maureen & Maura Obrien
Marilyn O’Brien & Margaret Nix

Jill and Terrence O’Donnell
Scott & Chad Oman

Brad Ostroff
David & Celler O’Toole

Mark Papic & Melissa Mangini
Renee Parise & Alicia Gregory
Courtney & Gregory Pearson

Mark & Becky Peeples
Damian Peterescu & Sarah Hollis

Kathleen & Rachel Phillips
Ron & Anne Marie Phitayakorn

Lisa & Suzanne Pietras
Joanna M. Pinkerton

Ashley & Timothy Pitts
Flo & Andy Plagenz

Amy Planchet & Alex Oliszewski
Aileen & David Pogran

Carrol Porter-Bailey & David Bailey
Thomas & Phyllis Powers

Jilian Raby & Luke Maycroft
Calley & Brad Raetzke

Shahedur Rahman & Fatama Chowdhury
Alexander & Alexandra Rakowsky

Dan Ranker
Frederick & Kathleen Ransier

Megan & Madison Ratliff
Quentin & Kara Rawlings

Bob Redfield & Mary Yerina
Roseann & Jim Reed
Jenna & Edward Reik
Aaron & Melissa Rex

Paul Rice & Karin Dahl
Barbara & Rick Richards

John & Claudia Riley
Carma & Ron Rittichier

Jenny Robb & Steve Hamaker
Henry Rocco & Amy Heilman-Rocco

Lorie & Michael Roever
Douglas & Nancy Rogers

Jon & Pam Rose
Melissa & John Roslovic

Nathan Ross & Kezia Cromer
Sandy & Andy Ross

Katie Rotenberg & Jenny Stein
Jennifer & Cristobal Ruiz
Stephen & Deborah Ryan

Rich Ryu & Susanne Sowers
Marilyn & Jim Saad

Peter Sanderson & Nancy Lahmers
Lawrence Sandor & Phillip Natalizio

Meara & Matthew Scantland
Michelle & Peter Scantland

Heidi & Scott Schaeffer
Audrey & Kevin Schainker
Jody & Jeffrey Scheiman

Ted & Carolyn Schmidt
Becky & Amy Schumacher

Edda Schurter & Nikki Schmidhammer
Tony & Julie Sciambi

David & Patricia Seibert
Syd Shaffer & Rachael Drago

Tracy & Jill Shea
Christen & Peter Shore

Brandy Shrader & Theresa Childers
Brian Sichel & Cathy Bryne-Sichel

Carol & Michael Singer
Kathleen & Jason Skestos

Jen & Fred Slater
Edmund & Simone Smallwood
Deborah Smith & Sheila Nocks

Karen & Adam Smith
Mandy Smith & John Galvan

Nancy & William Snyder
Ali & Tim Spencer

Kelley Stahl & Connie McKay
Lowell & Donna Staten

Susan Stead
Glenn & Lisa Steele

Grant Stegner & Elizabeth Carmichael
John & Jan Stein
Gleva Stephens

Judith & Denis Stich
Steve & Sarah Strasser

Taylor Studer & Cheri Stearns
Marcia Summers & Demetri Capetanopoulos

Deb Sweet & Michelle Ingrassia
Kaye Swift & Tara Neiswonger

Margaret & Nicole Tabit
Jonathan & Mackenzie Taylor

Dan & Rebecca Terrible
Douglas & Ann Teske

Marcia Thomas
Andrea Tighe & Vivan Stofflet

Loren & Cheryl VanDeusen
John & Barbara Vermilyea

Brianne Vitullo & Jane Bender
Rebecca & Arne Wadenstierna

Nancy & Gregory Waina
Lela & Steven Walker

Steven & Cynthia Wanamaker
Gregg & Stella Wardlow

Rodney Wasserstrom
Jen Waters & Joyce Wasson

Russ & Hannah Watkins
Mark Watson & Heather Linton

Lindsay Webb & Rosa O’Bannon
Philip & Julia Weinerman

Elizabeth Wells
Emily & Judith Wheeler

Jennifer Wickert
Norma Wilhelm & Teresa Weiner

David Will & Anne Holzschuh
Erin & Peter Wishloff

Katie Wolfe Lloyd & Clark Lloyd
Patricia Wongsam & Bill Duvell

Robert & Raegene Wood
Garry & Myra Yates

William & Sarah Zornes

PATRON MEMBERSHIPS CONTINUED



GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Ansley Jade Baker
Azeem & Alecia Abdul-Haqq

Affinity Salon
George & Christy Arenschield
Jessica Bailey & Sean Arata

Franklin & Sandra Baker
Brigid Barton
Cindy Berend

Fran & Michael Bonadies
Mary & David Borello
Brandi & David Burch

Patricia Coffman
The Columbus Foundation

B Rodney Comisar
Ted & Tish Coss

Laura Daly
Julie Davis & Mark Wayda

William R. Doup
Marlene & Neil Elekes

Jan & Ric Ellis
Debra Fair

Clarence Farmer & Cheri Hampton-Farmer
Valerie C. Fry

Beth E. Goldhardt
Julie Hill Barton
Donald Holler

Evelyne Houdek
Nancy & James Johnston

Phyllis & Don Katz
Michael & Dora Keith

Samuel I. Kershaw
Mina Khorrami

Simon Kish
Michael & Nancy Kray
Randi & Martin Lewis

Emilie M. Luster
James R. Marshall

Rob Martin
Danielle McGillen

Dale & Jackie McKee
Colleen & Daniel McNutt
Heather & Gregory Melick

Elizabeth Morrison
North Columbus Bruins

Tina O’Donnell
Gregory B. O’Quin, JD

Ronald Palmateer
Kathleen & Thomas Perrine

Michelle Polly-Murphy
Donna Powell

Ginny M. Rockenbaugh
JR Runion

Ellen & David Ryan
Sarah & Mark Ryan

Alice Sadaka
Schwab Charitable aka Charles Schwab

Lee Shackelford
Jeffrey L. Sheets

Tina & George Skestos
Betsy & Jeff Smalldon

Cynthia Snyder
Soller Insurance Agency
Jennifer Stasinopoulos
Laura & Gordon Troup
Katy & Matt Ufferman

M. Jane Voltz
Linda D. Whiston

Ellen & Edward Yen

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

William Barbour
Laura & Gordon Troup

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Beverly Bell’s Father
Barbara Keller

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Barbara Brandt
Jo & Malcolm Robbins

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Sheree Brown
Fredrick Brown

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Susan Budros
Rebecca and Michael Miller

Mary D. Smith

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Lorrie Durik
Katherine Ault-Kinkead & James Malone

Pamela Austin
Debbie & Bud Bagenstose

Emilly Barcelona
Candace & Bruce Barefoot

Jean & William Bay
Evan & Cynthia Beane

Beverly Bell
Susan & Jim Budros

Delaney A. Burgdoerfer
Bonnie & Robert Burman

Connie & Denny Cahill
Nancy & John Cardenas

Carla Cefaratti
Eileen Collins

Becky & Skip Cornett
Paige & Mike Crane

Patricia Davidson & William Cotton
Davis Foundation

Julie Davis & Mark Wayda
Heather Dickens

Timothy Donoghue
Janet & Sid Druen

Sarah Eagleson & Bill Diffendefer
Mary Lee Eaton

Katherine Erickson
Susan Eskin

Pamela A. Evans
Barbara & Barth Falkenberg

Karen & Michael Fiorile
Susan & J.D. Flaherty
Andres & Tanya Florez

Theresa Gardner
Kathleen & Ed Gaydos
Lynne & Scott Goldberg

Lisal & Don Gorman
Ellen Grevey & Patrick McAllister

Sandy Harbrecht & Robin Ratchford
Bruce Harkey & Roger Foreman

Patricia Harmon
Sheryl & Phil Heit

Anne Hildreth
Laurie & Thomas Hill
Lisa & Alan Hinson

Jayne Hire
Kristin Hogan

Jim & Molly Ryan Family Fund
Matthew Jordan

Ann Joyce
Pat & John Kapelski

Cheryl & Donald Kenney
Charlotte & Jack Kessler

Joanne Kick-Raack & Gerald Raack
Joan & Eric Kirschner

Susan & Steve Landerman
Brenda & Mark Layman
Randi & Martin Lewis

Suzanne & Jonathan Lucas
Sarah E. Lynn & Peter Rothman

Barbara Massie & Ryan Jaroncyk
Carol & Walt McKelvey

Timothy & Leslie Michaels
Leigh Ann & Eric Miller
Robin & Sandy Moody
Beth & Doug Morgan

Peter Motta
Lisa Mueller

Lois A. Murray
New Albany Community Foundation

Laurie & Jennifer Nolta
C. Richelle & Daniel O’Connor

The Ohio State University Fisher College of Business
Cydney & Terry Philbin

Susie Puleri
Cindy & Steve Rasmussen

Sarah & Mark Ryan
Jennifer Schultz

Linda & Rob Simmons
Lee & Alison Smith

Lynne & Steve Smith
Ann Snider

Sloan Spalding
Stephanie & Grant Stephenson

Michelle & Ron Stoughton
Kathy & Ron Taylor

Roberta & Richard Terapak
Kate & Tony Thomas

Laura & Gordon Troup
Patty & David Tumen
Angela & Bill Walker
Lynn & Ken Weixel
Pat & Jim Wheeler

Ellen & Edward Yen
Pamela Yost

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Marian Clover
David and Gwendolyn Dubs

Aaron Purnell
Regina L. Stefanik

William Storch & Tracey Torch

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Kevin Cogan
Bureau of Workers Compensation

Jennifer L. Moore

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Anne Despres
Karen Harrison

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Edward Michael Di Lullo
Mark & Patti Bryant

Jessie Dailey
Patricia & James Durbin

Barbara Kegelmeyer
Diane Plunkett

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Jim & Judy Dick
Timothy & Julie Freeman

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Margot Wilson Eddy
Justin Eddy

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Betty Fetter
Ann E. Coleman
Sandy Collins
Karon E. Dean

Blair Thompson

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Clarissa Marle* Ford Tayim
The Law Office of Tunney Lee King

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Margareta Frisch
David & Janice Dawdy
Dr. Andrew Mazzara

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Margareta
Nicholas Smith
Harriet Straight
Jackie Yeoman

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Corey A. Goldsand
Cardinal Health
Jessica Mayer

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Fred & Debra Hadley
John & Trish Cadwallader

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Patricia Harmon
Bob & Hope Taft

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Sheryl & Phil Heit
Bonnie & Robert Burman

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

The Hoagland Wedding
Barb Howard

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Sheila Jones
J. Hope Weber

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Virginia LeDonne
Gordon Brookhart

Grant & Susan Douglass
Whitney Payne

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Randi Lewis
Evelyn & Harvey Freeman

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Bobbi Lucas
Cindy & Steve Rasmussen

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Suzanne Lucas
Cindy & Steve Rasmussen

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Tanya Matsuda
Sarah Brewster

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Mo Meuse’s 50th Anniversary
Barbara & David Brandt

Barb & Terry Davis

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Mark Miller
David & Mindy Cook

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Doug & Beth Morgan & Family
Meryl Stoller

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Stephen Murdock
Donna Purcell

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Ann Myers
Marc Myers

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Ilisa Nodelman
The Columbus Foundation

Jared Nodelman & Marcia McCune Nodelman

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Karin Noecker
The Columbus Foundation

Paige & Mike Crane

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Joan Ode
Dave & Patty Gaul

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Emilie Radigan
Ms. Emilie Radigan

Lynn Radigan

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Cindy Rasmussen
The Columbus Foundation

Karen Corcoran
Manny Fernandez

Debra & Frederick Hadley
John Herr & M Diane Koken

Stephen Hirsch
Pam & Dan Kelley

Lisa McClure
Tami Porteus

Amy & W Alan Shore
Catherine Weilnau

Lisa & Jeffrey Zellers

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Helen Rose
Bill & Barb Wilson

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Norma J. Ryan
Mary Ryan

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Bill Salamy
Ginny & Elizabeth Salamy

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Diana Sieradski
Al Sieradzki & Tara Nojunas

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Anna Spicker
Christen & Christen Coyle

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Elizabeth Sturges
E. Thomas Sturges

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Edmund Thomas
Chad & Beth Cantrell

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Harry Toop
Randi & Martin Lewis

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Martin Torch
Sheila Torch

GIFTS RECEIVED IN HONOR OF  

Rachel West
Karen L. West

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Helen Wilson
Randi & Martin Lewis

GIFTS RECEIVED IN MEMORY OF  

Steven Yockey
Patrick & Terri Miller

2019 TRIBUTE GIFTS



To all of our supporters: 
Thank you for doing your part and not just hoping for a
better world, but building it. Our growth is your growth! 


